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    SUBJECT:  WIS 23 Resurfacing Project Notification and Virtual Public Involvement 

  Project ID:  5255-01-03      

  Mineral Point – Spring Green  

  Wisconsin River Bridge to US 14       

  WIS 23, Sauk County     

 

Dear property owner or resident: 

 

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation is developing plans for a proposed resurfacing of WIS 23 between 

the Wisconsin River Bridge south of Spring Green and US 14 north of Spring Green. The initial design includes 

resurfacing the roadway (between Pecks Landing’s driveway and US 14), curb ramp updates to meet Americans 

with Disabilities Act standards, a 300-foot section of subgrade improvement (between Madison Street and the 

railroad), and one culvert pipe improvement. The pavement markings will be updated throughout the project. 

Centerline and shoulder rumble strips are proposed south of Spring Green where the roadway is 55-mph. This 

improvement project is currently scheduled for construction in 2024. 

 

During the subgrade improvement, approximately 2 weeks, the roadway will be closed to through traffic with a 

posted detour route on State owned roadways. Access will remain open to local property and businesses. For the 

remainder of the project the road will be open to traffic under flagging operations.  

 

We invite you to view the project presentation on the WIS 23 project website at, 

https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-region/sw/wis23-springgreen/default.aspx. The presentation provides 

details on the purpose and need for the project, and the preliminary design proposal. In addition, we encourage 

you to submit feedback on the project using the enclosed comment form. 

 

Local property owners, business owners and the general public are encouraged to watch the presentation and 

provide input concerning the project. In addition, we would like to encourage owners to fill out and return the 

enclosed comment form for inclusion in the design process by July 28, 2021. 

 

We look forward to working with you on this important transportation investment. If you have any questions or 

comments now or during the ongoing design phase, feel free to contact me by phone at (608) 246-5628; email 

Jim.Simpson@dot.wi.gov; or by mail at Wisconsin Department of Transportation, 2101 Wright Street, Madison, 

Wisconsin 53704-2583. 

 

Jim Simpson, P.E., P.L.S. 

WisDOT Project Manager 

Jim.Simpson@dot.wi.gov       Enclosure:       Comment Form 


